
COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

683-4333 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

 

Minutes 

January 12, 2010 

 

Called to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order at 5:30pm by co-chair, Julie Sabin.  Those present from the 

Committee were: 

 

 Julie Sabin  Elizabeth Collins Jocelyn Mullen  

Doug Conant  Paul Darr 

   

Also present were Jody Kliska, Terri Dunn, Shawn Cooper and Michele Rohrbach. 

 

Approval of Minutes – Jocelyn/Doug.  Motion passed. 

 

Announcements – Julie unable to attend RFC meeting on 1/19.  Michele will give update. 

 

Old Business – Grand Valley Bikes – Biz said Articles have been written, Bylaws are being 

reviewed.  Group chose to incorporate.  Fundraiser first of March at KAFM. 

 

GVRTC – Julie updated on meeting today.  Discussed stretch from Palisade to Fruita.  County 

Commissioners want to see completed before Craig Meis leaves office.  She reviewed grant 

money received, still looking for more funds.  Concerned about rush to get trail done in short 

period – think won’t be able to go back and get trail along river at future date if trail is put on 

streets, etc.  She said 2030 plan has been signed by County Commissioners and will be picking 

consultant soon. 

 

LNTF – Shawn said tried to finish before snow fell but didn’t.  Bridge decks in – will start work 

again once the weather permits.  Should take about two to 2 ½ weeks. 

 

RFC – Michele stated November was so long ago, couldn’t really remember anything from the 

meeting.   

 

There was no further old business. 

 

New Business – March meeting falls during District 51’s spring break.  Not a problem for most 

members.  Meeting will be as scheduled.  

 

Bike/Car/Crash – Jody reviewed info Michele printed off from City’s website.  Discussed types 

of accidents and how City gathers info.  Jody added that Ken Sublett has been certified as a bike 

instructor.  Terri asked if need to register bikes at Mesa State.  Don’t think so.   

 

Jocelyn said she talked with Deb Kenard and she will get info to Jocelyn. 



 

Main Street Design and Bike Racks – Shawn showed the plans for the capital improvement 

project on Main Street.  He showed the type of rack being added and where racks will be placed 

and how many there will be (estimate of 100+ spaces).    

 

There was no further new business. 

 

Public Comment – Jocelyn asked about caution tape on Blue Heron Trail on section falling into 

river.  Shawn said will probably move back 50 feet but City doesn’t have any funds.  Michele 

said there is a RFF meeting coming up and asked if he could get her a quote.  He thinks around 

$15,000. 

 

Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 6:40pm. 


